
From: Reeves, Stephen <Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, 27 July 2020 9:47 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Sophie Margaret Whish  <sophie.whish@ablawyers.com.au>; Nigel Ward 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Jill Allen <Jill.Allen@afei.org.au>; 
Paula Thomson  <paula.thomson@afei.org.au>; Sofia Bahas <sofia.bahas@afei.org.au>; Renee 
Mooney <renee.mooney@aeuvic.asn.au>; Arthur Dowdle <arthur@ieu.asn.au>; Carol Matthews 
<carol@ieu.asn.au>; Rawson, Craig <Craig.Rawson@ags.gov.au>; Simon Spence 
<simon.spence@ccer.catholic.org.au>; Renee Mooney <Renee.Mooney@aeuvic.asn.au>; Michael 
Wright <michael@ieu.asn.au> 
Subject: 2013/6333 & AM2018/9 – Equal Remuneration Order / Application to Vary Modern Award - 
Correspondence from the Department of Education, Skills and Employment [DLM=Sensitive:Legal] 
[AGSDMS-DMS.FID3918388] 

Sensitive: Legal 
Dear Associate, 

Please find attached correspondence from the Department of Education, Skills and Employment, 
addressed to the Vice President, noting the cessation of the Early Childhood Education and Care 
Relief Package, resumption of the Child Care Subsidy and cessation of JobKeeper in relation to Child 
Care Subsidy approved providers. 

We have copied the other parties to this email, and had provided earlier notice to the parties of the 
Commonwealth’s intention to provide this correspondence. 

Regards, 

___________________________ 

Stephen Reeves 

Senior Lawyer 

Australian Government Solicitor 

T 03 9242 1206  M 0438 337 412 

stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au 

Find out more about AGS at http://www.ags.gov.au 

Important: This message may contain confidential or legally privileged information. If you think it was 

sent to you by mistake, please delete all copies and advise the sender. For the purposes of the Spam 

Act 2003, this email is authorised by AGS. 

From: Reeves, Stephen [mailto:Stephen.Reeves@ags.gov.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 19 May 2020 8:37 AM 
To: chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au 
Cc: Sophie Margaret Whish  <sophie.whish@ablawyers.com.au>; Nigel Ward 
<Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Jill Allen <Jill.Allen@afei.org.au>; 
Paula Thomson  <paula.thomson@afei.org.au>; Sofia Bahas <sofia.bahas@afei.org.au>; Renee 
Mooney <renee.mooney@aeuvic.asn.au>; Arthur Dowdle <arthur@ieu.asn.au>; Carol Matthews 
<carol@ieu.asn.au>; Rawson, Craig <Craig.Rawson@ags.gov.au>; Simon Spence 
<simon.spence@ccer.catholic.org.au>; Renee Mooney <Renee.Mooney@aeuvic.asn.au>; Michael 
Wright <michael@ieu.asn.au> 
Subject: 2013/6333 & AM2018/9 – Equal Remuneration Order / Application to Vary Modern Award - 
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Correspondence from the Department of Education, Skills and Employment [DLM=Sensitive:Legal] 
[AGSDMS-DMS.FID3918388] 
 

Sensitive: Legal 
Dear Associate, 
 
Please find attached correspondence from the Department of Education, Skills and Employment, 
addressed to the Vice President, noting temporary changes to funding arrangements for early 
childhood education and care services, which affect information outlined in the aide memoire provided 
to the Full Bench by the Commonwealth at the 5 September 2019 hearings. 
 
We have copied the other parties to this email, and had provided earlier notice to the parties of the 
Commonwealth’s intention to provide this correspondence. 
 
Regards, 
___________________________ 
Stephen Reeves 
Senior Lawyer 
Australian Government Solicitor 
T 03 9242 1206  M 0438 337 412 
stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au 
Find out more about AGS at http://www.ags.gov.au 

mailto:stephen.reeves@ags.gov.au
http://www.ags.gov.au/


Australian Government 

Department of Education, 

Skills and Employment 

Vice President Hatcher  

Fair Work Commission  

Level 10, Terrace Tower 

80 William Street 

East Sydney NSW 2011 

Dear Vice President 

Child Care Equal Remuneration and Work Value Case C2013/6333 & AM2018/9 

On 15 May 2020, the Department of Education, Skills and Employment wrote to you to inform you 

of temporary changes to funding arrangements for early childhood education and care services 

that are approved for Child Care Subsidy (CCS) purposes. These changes affected information 

outlined in the Aide Memoire provided by the Commonwealth to the Full Bench at the 5 September 

2019 hearings. 

The Early Childhood Education and Care Relief Package, which was put in place to mitigate the 

impact of COVID-19 on early childhood services and families, came to an end on 12 July 2020. 

Applications for Exceptional Circumstance Supplementary Payments through the Relief Package 

ceased on 20 June 2020. 

From 13 July 2020, access to the CCS and Additional Child Care Subsidy recommenced, along with 

a range of new measures to support the sector and its families through the transition, including a 

relaxed activity test for families impacted by COVID-19 and a new Transition Payment for 

providers instead of Jobkeeper. 

JobKeeper ceased from 20 July 2020 for employees and eligible business participants of a CCS 

approved provider. The transition arrangements will continue through to 27 September 2020 and 

provide support to approved child care providers and families as parents return to work. Further 

information on these transition arrangements and the resumption of the CCS system is available 

on the department's website https://www.dese.gov.au/covid-19/childcare.  

The Australian Government is also continuing to monitor the impacts of localised COVID-19 

outbreaks and providing targeted support to providers and families in areas experiencing 

renewed periods of lockdown restrictions. 

The Commonwealth informed the parties that it proposed to provide you with this update and 

received no objection. A copy of this correspondence has been provided to the parties.  

Yours sincerely 

Alana Winslow 

Acting Assistant Secretary 

Early Childhood Policy and Quality Branch 

24 July 2020 

50 Marcus Clarke Street, Canberra ACT 2601 

GPO Box 9880, Canberra ACT 2601 Phone 1300 566 046 

https://www.dese.gov.au/covid-19/childcare.
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